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New Mexico Environment Cabinet Secretary Kenney elected 
Secretary-Treasurer for the Environmental Council of the States 

New Mexico represented in executive leadership of national environmental organization 
 

BOULDER, CO — Today, New Mexico Environment Department Cabinet Secretary James Kenney was 
elected to the national position of Secretary-Treasurer of the Environmental Council of the States (ECOS) 
during their fall meeting in Boulder, Colorado.  
 
The ECOS Officers for the 2023-2024 term are as follows: 
 

- ECOS President, Elizabeth Biser, Secretary, North Carolina Department of Environmental Quality 
 

- ECOS Vice President, Jon Niermann, Chairman, Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 
 

- ECOS Secretary-Treasurer, James Kenney, Secretary, New Mexico Environment Department 
 

- ECOS Past President, Myra Reece, Director of Environmental Affairs, South Carolina Department 
of Health and Environmental Control  

 
ECOS is the national nonprofit, nonpartisan association of state and territorial environmental agency 
leaders. The purpose of ECOS is to improve the capability of State environmental agencies and their 
leaders to protect and improve human health and the environment of the United States of America. 
ECOS provides leadership on environmental issues of national importance and plays a critical role in 
facilitating a quality relationship among and between Federal and State agencies. ECOS implements its 
mission by: 
 

- Articulating, advocating, preserving and championing the role of the States in environmental 
management; 

 
- Providing for the exchange of ideas, views and experiences among States and with others; 

 
- Fostering cooperation and coordination in environmental management; and 

 
- Articulating State positions to Congress, Federal agencies, and the public on environmental 

issues. 
 

The Environment Department’s mission 

is to protect and restore the 

environment and to foster a healthy 

and prosperous New Mexico for 

present and future generations. 



“From addressing climate change to PFAS clean-up, New Mexico is a recognized leader in protecting 
public health and the environment,” said Environment Secretary James Kenney. “I am honored to 
serve as an officer for the Environmental Council of the States and influence national policy.”   
 
“ECOS is delighted to welcome Secretary Kenney as our newest officer,” said ECOS Executive 
Director Ben Grumbles. “The association will benefit greatly from his leadership talents and his 
depth and breadth of expertise in areas ranging from oil and gas methane reduction and PFAS to 
promoting environmental compliance.” 
 
As an ECOS Officer, Kenney will assist with the overall leadership and day-to-day decision making, 
coordination of committees and conferences, secretarial relations, development of policy proposals for 
consideration by the membership, holding regular meetings with EPA leadership, and special projects 
including research efforts.  
 
Kenney also serves as the ECOS co-chair of the Oil and Gas Caucus and formerly served as chair of the 
ECOS Cross Media Committee. 
 

### 
 

NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in the administration of its programs or activities, 
as required by applicable laws and regulations.  NMED is responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning 
non-discrimination requirements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Parts 5 and 7, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 
504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of the 
Federal Water Pollution Control Act Amendments of 1972. If you have any questions about this notice or any of NMED’s non-discrimination 
programs, policies or procedures, you may contact: Kate Cardenas, Non-Discrimination Coordinator | NMED |1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite N4050 
| P.O. Box 5469 | Santa Fe, NM 87502 or (505) 827-2855 or nd.coordinator@env.nm.gov. If you believe that you have been discriminated 
against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you may contact the Non-Discrimination Coordinator. 
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